St. John's of Lattingtown



In this Week's e-pistle...

* Sunday Services * Fall Fair Meeting * Episcopal Relief.Org *

* Coffee Hour Chairperson * Barn Drop Off *

* Mercer Programs * Episcopal Cursillo Ministry National

Conference * Bible Study * Sunday School News *

* Scenes from St. John's * Upcoming Dates * Contact Information *

Sunday Services

Sunday, August 28, 2016

8:00 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite I

9:30 a.m. Faith Matters

10:30 a.m. Holy Eucharist Rite II10:30 a.m. Sunday School11:30 a.m. Coffee Hour

Ministers of Liturgy:

Acolytes: Adrian Bogart, Jen Eipel
Eucharistic Ministers: Beverly Banker, Jen Eipel
Lectors: Beverly Banker, George Stimola, Clarence Michalis
Ushers: Carl Doerge, Helen Bonebrake, Carolyn Eipel
Greeter: Lel Gimbel

Altar Guild: Janet Wildermuth, Sandy Fredericks, Nina Randall, Nancy Roenfeldt

FALL FAIR MEETING

Sunday, August 28th, 12 noon Parish Hall

All Booth Chairpersons and volunteers are asked to join us for this important planning meeting!

If you have any questions: marysavin@stjlat.org



FALL FAIR OUTREACH DONATIONS

The 2015 St. John's Country Fair revenue helped send vital funding to:

Glen Cove Office of Senior Services

Funds to be utilized to support the "Aging and Creativity Conference 2016"

Camp DeWolfe

Funds were placed into a scholarship fund to allow deserving children to attend camp

North Shore Inn

This will help to fund the food pantry as well as the assistance of payment for guests who cannot afford their medications. Also, a special grant was awarded which helps fund a bi-lingual social worker.

Alberta Hersey Foundation

Funding will assist with outreach to help those needing food, clothing and financial support

Living Water for Women, Inc.

Glen Cove Boys & Girls Club

Grenville Baker Boys & Girls Club

Guardian Angel Family Crisis Center

Glen Cove Arts Council

(The 5 groups above will be sending us information regarding their disbursement of our funds shortly)





Our brothers and sisters in the Gulf Coast urgently need our help. While many areas have been hit hard by this terrible storm, some of the poorest neighborhoods are seeing

the most damage because they're located in low-lying flood areas.

We are working around the clock with local clergy members, organizations and churches to distribute funds and gift cards to help families buy supplies, but more is needed. Help us bring much-needed supplies-and compassionate support-to people in the Gulf Coast.

Please go to episcopalrelief.org to donate

Coffee Hour Chairperson Needed!!!!

We are seeking one or two Chairpersons to head this vital ministry! Responsibilities



include contacting and organizing volunteers to host coffee hour each week after the 10:30 a.m. service.

For more information, please contact: marysavin@stjlat.org



BARN DROP OFFTHIS SATURDAY!!

AUG 27th 10 am- 12 noon

Bring us your donations for the Fall Fair!

or by appointment any Monday-Thursday

10 a.m. - 12 noon

For more info: 516.671.3226

Episcopal Cursillo Ministry National Conference
October 20-22, 2016
LI Marriott, Uniondale, NY
"Creating a Climate of Welcome"



Long Island Episcopal Cursillo, under the auspices of the Diocese of Long Island, is excited to host the 2016 International ECM conference right here on Long Island. The event will take place on October 20-22 at the Long Island Marriott in Uniondale, NY. The conference will bring people together from many parts of our country and world. Our keynote speaker is the Rev. Winnie Varghese, Priest and Director for Justice & Reconciliation at Trinity Church, Wall Street. Her talk will be on

"Creating a Climate of Welcome." There will be nine other workshops as well as a panel discussion as a follow-up to the keynote address. Please address all questions and inquiries to Dorette Headley, Conference Chair: dorette.headley@gmail.com, 516-451-4379.

Wednesday Bible Study

Will resume on Sept 21st at 11 am in the Guild Room.



SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS

Our Sunday School worked diligently exploring the "Fruits of the Holy Spirit". We created a craft to remind them of each one.

The children were very adept and articulate about their perceptions of things like faith, hope and the Holy Spirit. One boy said, "I believe the Holy Spirit is Jesus after he died." The other children commented that "faith is what guides us. It is all around us. Faith is hope!" This wonderful lesson will be continued for the next several weeks, as we delve further into each gift. We hope that this will also help us to reexamine our own knowledge of the Fruits of the Holy Spirit, and discuss it with our children. If you want to make the most of the last few weeks of summer and experience the best stay-cation of your life, take some time to see the world God gave us through eyes of a child! We are

right in the middle of Pentecost and the timing is "ripe" to reinforce our connection with the Holy Spirit! We will be creating a Baptismal Banner this Sunday to welcome our newest Church family member, so please join us for this special event!

Blessings, Cathy Biordi and Jackie Powers

Stay cool. Come to Sunday School!



The "Fruits of the Holy Spirit"







Our own "Fruits of the Holy Spirit" craft to share with our family!

SCENES FROM ST. JOHN'S



Nancy Polk & friend



Judy Wohrle with donations for our Food Pantry

Upcoming Dates

Monday August 29, 4:00 p.m. Nurture Group, 23 Fox Ridge Lane, Locust Valley

Tuesday, August 30, 10:30 a.m. Staff Meeting

Wednesday, August 31, 12:00 p.m. Healing & Holy Eucharist

St. John's Contact Information

The Reverend Mark L. Fitzhugh, Rector Frmark@stjlat.org

Staff

Catherine Biordi, Sunday School Interim Coordinator

Humberto Marichal, Facilities Cleaning Dr. Hosun Moon, Interim Organist Mary Savin, Parish Administrator Kate Scefonas, Sexton George Stimola, Treasurer Mary Syracuse, Financial Officer

Office Hours

Monday thru Friday - 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 516-671-3226

The Vestry

Michael Powers, Senior Warden (2018) Victoria Fox, Junior Warden (2017) John Fredericks, Clerk (2018)

Jay Aston (2019) Thomas Gimbel (2019)

Martha Busconi (2019) Jackie Powers (2017)

Johanna Canonica (2019) George Stimola (2017)

Wayne Chambless (2018) Judy Wohrle (2018)

Henry Davison (2019) Julie Zarou (2019) Carlyle Dunaway (2017)

For information regarding Sunday School, please send an email to <u>marysavin@stjlat.org</u>

In case of a pastoral emergency, please call 516-491-3936

St. John's of Lattingtown Episcopal Church 325 Lattingtown Road Lattingtown, NY 11560 516.671.3226 Fax 516. 671.6097 Admin@stilat.org emergency 516.491.3936

www.stjlat.org